## Ridge-Line - March 2010

Dear Riverhillers,

March has come roaring in with plenty of snow, Killington has never looked better and the snow never deeper. Drop everything and go skiing.

A great February general meeting at O'Neills Pub in SONO, very large group, good to see everyone and it appeared everyone enjoyed the venue. Many thanks to Jim Collard who came prepared to speak on general health and wellness, unfortunately O'Neills acoustics just wouldn't allow for us to hear Jim. In other words, there was too much noise in the place. Jim agreed to come back again in a quieter venue, perhaps at the NBC. Thanks to Susan Byelick for organizing the event.

Just a reminder for those that will be at the lodge the weekend of March 27, Susan and I will be hosting a tailgate party/ lunch time at the mountain (Killington of course) in the Vail (K1 base overflow) parking lot. Weather should be pleasant with spring-like conditions. Let us know if you'd like to participate - basically just show up, bring some food or drink if you like, otherwise we'll have hamburgers and dogs and soda for all (throw it in my truck Saturday morning).

Congratulation for those club winners at the CSC Senior Winter Games, see the article in this month's Skizette for more details.

We've got some storage lockers in the back basement to install, probably will not be available until next spring at the rate were moving but we are making progress. Contact Bob Hener to help.

Got some great ideas for the club? Or some complaints? Then consider working on the board and/or running for office. It's not too early to think about next year's board positions. If you like to run for office or work on the board in an appointed position let your current board members know. We're in the process of selecting a nominating committee, board nominations will be announced by them at the April meeting and floor nominations will be done at the same meeting. Shortly after April meeting, ballots will be mailed out to membership, collected and counted at the May end of year General meeting.

In response to last month request here to find a fax replacement machine Robert Gottlieb has donated a new one. He installed it on his last visit to the lodge. Thank you Robert.

Check the RHSC web site and calendar for the latest news. Especially as it pertains to general meetings. Please email the board with your ideas.

Hope to see you all at the next general meeting and or at the lodge. Don't just Think Spring Skiing, go Do - It.

Bill Sherriff River Hills Ski Club